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Dear ·22\1) 

CITY CLERK'S DEPARTMENT 
Access to Information 

Re: Request for Access to Records under the Freedom of Information and Protection of 
Privacy Act (The "Act") 

Further to our email dated July 6, 2017 regarding your request for information with respect 
to: 

Past and current infrastructure investment and bike lanes investment from 
January 1, 2010 to July 12, 2017, for the following locations: 

1. Drake Street to Water Street; 
2. Burrard Street to Howe Street; and 
3. Granvi lie Bridge/ Burrard Bridge 

All responsive records are below. 

For parts one and two of your request: 

Burrard St reet North Project (bike lane, f rom the bridge to Burnaby Street) 2017: $ 381 , 576 

Comox Helmcken Bikeway: Traffic Signals Burrard at Comox/Helmcken: $ 427,352 

Hornby Street Bike Lane Paint Markings - lane line removals and application of skid resistant 
paint- 2011 Cycling Program: $ 130,414 

Hornby Street Separated Bike Lanes Project: signs, paint markings, planters and signal 
modifications: $ 3,239,712 

For part three of your request: 

Burrard Bridge 

The $28, 351,142 expenses include sidewalk, railing, fencing, stair reconstruction, curbing, 
expansion joint rehabilitat ion, street lighting upgrades and a major redesign, reconstruction, 
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traffic signal upgrades at the Burrard/Pacific intersection. A minor expense component is 
specific bike lane improvements. · 

Granville Bridge 

No bike lane infrastructure on Granville Street Bridge. 

Under section 52 of the Act you may ask the Information & Privacy Commissioner to review 
any matter related to the City's response to your request. The Act allows you 30 business 
days from the date you receive this notice to request a review by writing to: Office of the 
Information & Privacy Commissioner, info@oipc.bc.ca or by phoning 250-387-5629. 

If you request a review, please provide the Commissioner's office with: 1) the request 
number assigned to your request (#04-1000-20-2017-264); 2) a copy of this letter; 3) a copy 
of your original request for information sent to the City of Vancouver; and 4) detailed 
reasons or grounds on which you are seeking the review. 

Please do not hesitate to contact the Freedom of Information Office at foi@vancouver.ca if 
you have any questions. 

Yours truly, 

B rbara J. Van Fraassen, BA 
Director, Access to Information & Privacy 

Barbara. vanfraassen@vancouver. ca 
453 W. 12th Avenue Vancouver BC V5Y 1V4 
Phone: 604.873.7999 
Fax: 604.873.7419 
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